RSCC Faculty Senate Meeting Minutes

Friday March 28, 2008, 2:30 pm

T-313, Roane County Campus

I.  Attendance


President: Pat Wurth

Vice-President: Janet Neely

Secretary: Laura Vaughn


TBR Sub Council/Past President: Bruce Fisher


Humanities: Ted Stryk, Joette Waddle, Peggy Hilliard, Robert Alfonso


Business/Technology: George Meghabghab, Jean Trentham


Library: Rosemary Bird


Allied Health Sciences: Mary Young


Nursing: Pat Jenkins, Juliana Rodriguez-Rosser, Regina Hinkle, Melinda Wang


Math/Science: Jill Denton, Ron Sternfels, Saeed Rahmanian, Joye Gown


Social Science: C. Casey Cobb, Johnny Jones


Guest: Kristi Roberson-Scott
II. Approval of Past Meeting Minutes


Minutes from the February 22 meeting were approved.

III. Salary Equity Study Report by Pat Wurth

According to the study, many RSCC employees are underpaid.  It will take about $1.3 million to make the RSCC salaries equitable.  The report looked at schools outside of Tennessee; it did not compare numbers with any other Tennessee Board of Regents school.  A senator added that since the governor had put forth a conservative budget this year, salary raises would probably only be given on an “as needed” basis.

Pat noted that there were some mistakes in the salary study report that would be corrected.  An outside consultant would look at the report before sending it on to the Tennessee Board of Regents.  After the report was sent, RSCC employees would receive a letter telling them what their salary should be.  The hope is that in about five years RSCC will have salary equity.

Pat said that if anyone had any questions about the report, they could email them to her and she would send them on Odell Fearn.
A senator asked if this data is available to everyone and if so, how it is being distributed.  Pat said she would find out.  Another senator asked if there was anything in the report about employees being overpaid.  Pat said she had not seen anything like that in the report.
IV. Promotion and Tenure Revision


The draft policy link has been unlocked.  The link to the draft will be removed from the 
Faculty Senate website.  Janet Neely reported that the Faculty Senate email address in 
Outlook was now up to date.
V.  TBR Sub Council Report by Bruce Fisher

· The Lottery Scholarship.  The Lottery scholarship is approaching equilibrium, meaning the amount coming in is getting close to the amount going out.  There is a plan to make lottery money available to older and returning students.  Some of the faculty members thought this was already in effect.  Pat Wurth asked Joye Gown to get the facts from Joy Goldberg.  
· Academic Audit program and DSP Redesign.  As of January 2008, 130 programs from 17 institutions had done the audit.  Six college and universities will pilot the redesigned Development Instruction Programs.  Four institutions will be piloting the Math program, one will pilot the Reading program and one more will pilot the Reading/Writing program.

· RODP enrollment report. There has been a gradual rise in RODP enrollment.  A senator asked if there was any mention of attrition rates.  Bruce said there was a small note that the drop was not as much as they had thought it would be.

· D2L.  George Meghabghab reported that Momentum 8.2 will be distributed by the end of spring.  D2L has to get rid of version 8.1, because of the Blackboard lawsuit.  After May 25th, D2L cannot answer any questions about 8.1.  Version 8.3 should be clean with no infringement issues.  

· The TBR staff is concerned about some adjunct faculty teaching 15 hours or more and they are monitoring it to find out why they are teaching that many hours.  There is a proposal to increase the salary for adjuncts who work more hours.  

VI. Student Due Process Procedures

Ruth Lee Melton had sent Pat a copy of these procedures, telling Pat she needed comments from the Faculty Senate.  A senator asked if these procedures were to be used at the college level or divisional level.  Another senator clarified by saying that the procedures will go into the catalogue for all divisions to follow.  

There were several questions from senators that followed.  A senator asked if this was different than banning a student from a program and should this overlap.  Someone else asked if these procedures were to be used with students with mental health issues and if they should be used for that.  Pat said she would look into these questions, plus she would have Beverly Bonner come and discuss how to deal with students who might have mental health issues.  A senator requested a deadline for when these procedures should be invoked and asked that the deadline be written into the procedures.  Another senator said there was already a guideline for invoking these procedures.  

VII. Benroth Award Committee

Janet Neely reported on the Benroth award.  She had noticed that there were no clear instructions on how to nominate faculty for this award and was working to fix that.  Janet read off the names of the senators selected by Pat Wurth to be responsible for making sure the ballots went out to their respective divisions.  The original list is as follows:
 

Humanities: Joette Waddle
 

Health Science: Marty Young


Nursing: Juliana Rodriguez-Rosser


Math/Science: Pat Bailey
 

Business & Technology: Jean Trentham
 

Social Science: Sharon Cordell
 

Library: Rosemary Bird
It was noted that the Library does not nominate anyone for the award, so Rosemary did not need to be appointed.  Pat then appointed the same people to be on the Selection Committee.  Since the Library does participate in the Selection Committee, Rosemary Bird was re-appointed for that committee.  Pat Bailey asked not to be on the committee this year, so Saeed Rahmanian agreed to be the representative for the Math/Science Division.  

VIII. Election of Officers for 2008-2009

Pat Wurth asked everyone to think of nominees.  Three senators who agreed to be on the nominating committee are Jean Trentham, George Meghabghab, and Joye Gowan.

IX. IDEA System


Kristi Roberson-Scott reported that the most recent online response rates showed that 
there was a 38.9% response rate from online students and a 72% response rate from 
students who did the evaluation in class.  The deans had been made aware of these 
statistics.  

Kristi noted that only one person had shown up for the recent IDEA training workshop.  There were two sessions scheduled in Oak Ridge the next week and she hoped more faculty would come.  She would welcome other suggestions on ways to train the faculty.  A senator said the deans should require training.  Kristi said the faculty doesn’t like that, but the deans are developing their own ways of encouraging faculty to get the training.  A senator asked Kristi what percentage of the faculty had not been formally trained.  Her answer was about 50%.  

A senator asked if the student participation rate was based on the official student enrollment in a class or the number of students who came to class consistently.  Kristi said the evaluations were done after the drop rate.  A senator asked if Kristi could 
suggest to the committee that faculty be able to give evaluations only to students who consistently came to class.  Kristi said that she could add a place to the form where faculty could note how many students really participated in the class.  


A senator remarked that not all faculty were allowed to do the evaluations in class, some 
were required to have the students do them online.  Kristi said that Dr. King has stated 
that all faculty can do the evaluations in class.  Kristi also said that she would be willing 
to talk to any of the deans about it.

A senator asked if it was possible to do the evaluation half online and half in-class.  Kristi said it could be done that way.  Another senator asked if online classes could do the evaluation on campus.  Kristi said the online option was set up to save class time, but she knows of faculty who take their classes to the computer labs to do the evaluations.

A senator voiced concern over recognizing student comments when they have the same students two semesters in a row, like with Comp I and Comp II.  The senator suggested waiting a year before giving the instructors the evaluations.  Another senator argued that he would have the same students for a year, but he didn’t want to wait to see the evaluations.  He wanted to see the feedback from the students sooner, so he could improve his teaching with them.  A senator made the suggestions that instructors could chose to keep their evaluation folders closed until they were ready to look at them.

A senator voiced concern over a lack of consistency in evaluations from division to division.  Kristi said this is an issue she brings up every time she meets with the deans.  She believes that this is something Dr. King has to take care of.  However, if the faculty has a list of the areas where they would like to see consistency, she will take that list to Dr. King and the deans.  A senator suggested the faculty send their emails to Pat and she can send a compiled list to Kristi.

A senator asked if the online responses were more negative.  Kristi wasn’t sure; she would have to look into it.  

A senator asked what should be done about the low response rates from online classes.  Kristi said she didn’t know, but noted that instructors who took their classes to the labs for the evaluations had a 90 to 100% response rate.  A senator asked if doing that would change the online statistics.  Kristi’s response was that she had no way of knowing if a class was online or on campus unless the instructor told her.  A senator asked George Meghabghab what the RODP response rates were.  According to George, they are 70%.  However, RODP sends out three warnings to the students reminding them to fill out the evaluation.

X.  Adjunct Award Committee Report

Ted Stryk presented the report along with print copies for the Senate.  Melinda Hillman says the Foundation can give $250 and the cost of a plaque to the winner.  The report suggested eight possible criteria.  The procedures section discussed ideas on who should choose the nominees: the students, the supervisors, or other teachers.  The details of the portfolio were listed, noting that they should be smaller than the ones done for Benroth.   The committee looked into what other Tennessee colleges were doing and included their quotes in the report.  The report ended with comments from Dr. King who would like to discuss this further.  Pat asked the Senate to think about the suggestions made and send her ideas and comments.  Two immediate suggestions were to simplify the process and to make this award discussion the first item on the next meeting agenda.

XI. QEP Development Team Progress



This was an error.  The QEP report is scheduled for the next meeting.

The meeting adjourned at 4:15 pm.

Respectfully submitted: April 25, 2008
         Approved with corrections: April 25, 2008
Laura Vaughn

Branch Librarian of Coffey Library

Assistant Professor

Faculty Senate Secretary 2007-2008

